
 

Hello MSHBA Members,  

Welcome to fall!! It was a 
brisk 57 degrees this 
morning and I felt like I 
needed to put on a jacket, 
but I wasn’t quite willing 
to concede. 

First on the list this month 
is our Fall General Mem-
bership meeting. This is 
coming up fast, October 
8th at 6:30 pm at Roepke’s 
Village Inn. I hope you can 
join us.  

Our Home Planning Guide 

will be published in mid-
October. The Guide will be 
distributed to 18,000 
households as well as cop-
ies at local businesses. 
The Guide is now available 
by download on our web-
site.  Thank you to every-
one that help put the pub-
lication together and to 
our Premier Media Spon-
sors, Advanced Custom 
Geothermal, Chilton Furni-
ture, and Potter Building 
Supply.  

For anyone needing con-
tinuing ed credits  the 
WBA sponsored Trends in 
Housing conference is a 
good opportunity to get 4 
of those credits on rec-
ord. This is happening No-
vember 14 at the Madison 
Marriot West in Middle-
ton. See page 4 for regis-
tration information.                                     

As always, thanks for 
reading.   

Matt 
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Inside this issue: 

CALENDAR OF 
EVENTS: 
• Oct 8 MSHBA BOD/GM Mtg                       

5:30 pm BOD Meeting       
6:30 pm GM Meeting      
Roepke’s Village Inn                    

• Oct 10 WBA Member Meeting 
Day  virtual 

• October 15 Home Planning 
Guide Advertising Distribu-
tion 

• Nov 14 WBA Tends in Housing 
Conference  Middleton 

• Dec 12 MSHBA Annual Holi-
day Party  Altona Supper 
Club, NH                          
Awards, Installations & Auc-
tion following Dinner                                

 
MSHBA’s office will be closed 

October 2-7 & 13-26 
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Celebrating 25 Years! 1998-2023 

The  Cutting Edge   

2024 HOME  
PLANNING GUIDE 

 

Available OCTOBER 15 in the   

Tempo & Brillion Shopper                

(select zip codes) 

or download now at                              

midshoreshomebuilders.com 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP…the Ultimate 
Building Resource 

THANK YOU FOR RENEWING YOUR   
MEMBERSHIP! 
Darboy Stone & Brick—19 years 
Silica For Your Home – 12 years 
Thiel Real Estate – 17 years 

WELCOME NEW MEMBER! 
Nickols Gutters 
Andrew Nickols 
415 W Wisconsin Ave. 
Appleton WI 54911 
920-841-1069 
andy@nickolsroofing.com 
wwwnickolsgutters.com 

Mid-Shores HBA offers a 3-Pay Dues 
Payment Program… 

MSHBA offers an option to pay your dues in 
three consecutive monthly payments of 
$150.00.  Your membership will take into effect 
on your final payment. A 3-Pay Dues payment 
contract will be included with your renewal 
statement. 

_________________________ 

100% of Members have renewed 
their Membership in 2024!  AND 

MSHBA has the top retention rate 
in the state! 

_________________________ 

WBA Member Benefits… 
• Kwik Trip Rewards 

• Contracts/Forms 

• Member Hotline 

• Insurance 

• Rebate Form 

• Continuing Education 

• Coaching & Consulting 
Even More Benefits are available at 

www.wisbuild.org/member-benefits  

WBA Member Events: 

• Member Meeting Day—October 10 

• Trends in Housing—November 14 
www.wisbuild.org 

 

MSHBA Membership 

2024 MSHBA OFFICERS 

President :  Matt Lefeber 
Wrightway Home Improvements 

920-923-0721 

President-Elect:  Derek Fritsch 
Green Hammer Construction LLC 

920-905-3513 

Treasurer:  Julie Schmitz 
K & J Construction and Design LLC 

920-849-8811 

Secretary: Open Position 

 Past-President :   Kevin Schmitz 
K & J Construction and Design LLC 

920-849-8811 

2024 DIRECTORS 

Jerry Mallmann 
Chilton Furniture 

920-849-9023 

Dave Amel 
Premier Properties Realty, LLC 

920-980-4477 

Nick Zurn 
Precision Floors & Decor 

920-400-1123 

Jennifer Schad 
Kraus Construction Inc. 

920-905-2853 
 

WBA Directors 
Dan Schneider 

NAHB Delegate 
Kevin Schmitz  

NAHB Alternate Delegate 
Open Position 
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PO Box 125 
New Holstein, WI 53061 

www.midshoreshomebuilders.com 

Executive Officer        Tena Hartwig 
2104 Mary Ave.  

New Holstein, WI 53061 
Phone (920) 539-9014 

hartwigs1@charter.net.com 

OCTOBER       
MEETINGS 

October 8 
Roepke’s Village Inn 

Charlesburg 

5:30 pm Board of                             
Directors Meeting 
6:00 pm Cocktails 

6:30 pm GM Meeting & Dinner off 
the Menu 

Bring a guest and see what our association is 
about. 

_________________________ 

Volunteer to Serve in a 
MSHBA Leadership Position 

Secretary Needed 

MSHBA’s Board is looking for a member to fill 
an open Officer term in 2024.   

Open Position: Secretary (1-year term) 
_________________________ 

_________________________                  

HOME PLANNING GUIDES are   
available for distribution at your   

Business 

mailto:andy@nickolsroofing.com
http://www.midshoreshomebuilders.com/
http://www.facebook.com/midshoreshomebuilders
http://www.buildershow.com/
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Home is now more important than ever!  Your home 
should reflect your ever-changing family needs.  We 
invite you to download, keep and use the 2024 
Home Planning Guide, sponsored by Advanced Cus-
tom Geothermal LLC, Chilton Furniture and Potter 
Building Supply, as a resource in planning your next 
home transition.   

In addition, we encourage you to visit “Consumer 
Info” at www.midshoreshomebuilders.com to view 
more articles to make your home more livable. 

Thank you for your continued support! 

Julie Schmitz, Chairperson, K & J Construction and 
Design, LLC 
Jennifer Pitzen, Christel & Heiberger Builders, Inc 
Bill Weber, Pella Windows & Doors of Wisconsin   
Dave Amel, Premier Properties Realty, LLC 

Thank You Home Planning Guide Sponsors and        
Advertisers! 

Premier Media Sponsors:    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Advertisers:  The Guide features 31 ads! 

Additional copies are available for 
distribution at your business. Contact Tena 

to arrange delivery.  

Advanced Custom Geothermal LLC  
Badger Well Drilling  
C & R Pumpers, Inc. 
Central Boiler/K & J Construction 
Chilton Furniture 
Christel & Heiberger Builders, Inc. 
City Wide Insulation 
Design 4 Style 
Ditter Plumbing Co. 
Drexel Building Supply  
Foam Pros LLC 
Fuhrmann Plumbing, Heating & Cooling  
G&H Trucking & Excavating 
Great Midwest Bank 

Interior Woodworking 
Jannette Trucking & Excavating, Inc. 
K & J Construction and Design LLC 
Karr-Bach Builders, Inc. 
Kraus Construction  Inc. 
Krueger Electric 
Macco's Floor Covering Center 
Meggers Enterprise LLC, Plumbing 
Overhead Solutions 
Pella Windows & Doors of Wisconsin 
Potter Building Supply 
Prange Electric LLC 
Precision Floors & Décor 
Premier Financial Credit Union 

Premier Properties Realty, LLC  
Quest Interiors 
Reinl Accounting Inc. 
Roffers Concrete Construction 
Silica For Your Home 
State Bank of Chilton  
Thiel Real Estate 
Valley Cabinet Inc. 
Vande Hey Brantmeier  
Weber Well Drilling, Inc. 
Wrightway Home Improvements 
Zander Press Inc. 
 

http://www.midshoreshomebuilders.ocm
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https://www.wisbuild.org/member-benefits
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https://association.wisbuild.org/eventcalendar


 

Page 7 

http://www.buildersshow.com/september
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Advocacy Digest | September 24, 2024 
Brad Boycks, Executive Director 

Engineering and Inspection Taskforce 
Formed  
Recently, a group of developers and as-
sociate members involved in land devel-
opment met as part of a newly formed 
WBA taskforce. The Engineering and 
Inspection Taskforce was established 
after the WBA Advocacy Group dis-
cussed ways to streamline the develop-
ment process during their most recent 
meeting in June. 

The taskforce includes Chad Wuebben, 
Chris Miller, Mike Howe, Ron Derrick, 
Sean Bohan, and WBA Outside Legal 
Counsel Robert Procter. 

The taskforce reviewed a memo outlin-
ing the goal of future legislation: 

"We request new legislation to reduce 
the cost of housing development by 
streamlining engineering and inspection 
processes regarding the construction of 
private and public improvements during 
the development of subdivisions under 
Wis. Stat. Ch. 236. The requested legisla-
tion aims to provide cost and timeline 
predictability while increasing land inven-
tory by addressing inefficiencies and un-
necessary costs in the current system. A 
self-certification process and periodic 
audits would allow developer-supplied 
engineers to oversee all project design, 
inspections, and as-built drawings, ensur-
ing accountability, efficiency, and cost 

savings throughout the development 
phases." 

Taskforce members provided additional 
input to further refine the memo, outlin-
ing specific legislative changes that they 
would like the legislature to consider 
next session. Once a final summary is 
agreed upon, they will work with a legis-
lator to draft these ideas into a legisla-
tive proposal for introduction during the 
2025-2026 legislative session. 

Uniform Dwelling Code Council to Meet 
in Late September 
The Uniform Dwelling Code Council (UDC 
Council), which is tasked with working 
alongside the Department of Safety and 
Professional Services to update the one- 
and two-family building code in Wiscon-
sin, will hold its first meeting in two years 
in late September. 

The WBA maintains strong representa-
tion on the UDC Council with Mark 
Etrheim serving as Vice Chair, alongside 
Abe Degnan and Dawn McIntosh, who 
are also council members. The council 
currently consists of nine members, in-
cluding two building inspectors who 
share a similar perspective on the code 
with the WBA members. 

The upcoming council meeting will fea-
ture an update from the International 
Code Council. Some UDC Council mem-
bers are likely to propose moving away 

from the current Uniform Dwelling Code 
and adopting either the 2021 or 2023 In-
ternational Residential Code. The WBA 
has a long history of supporting the UDC 
while advocating for incorporating ele-
ments of the national code. 

WBA Member Joins DNR Wetland Study 
Council 
The WBA recently nominated Jeff Kraem-
er of the Heartland Ecological Group to 
serve on the DNR Wetland Study Council. 
Kraemer’s appointment was approved 
by Governor Tony Evers. 

The Wetland Study Council has been ad-
dressing wetland issues in Wisconsin 
since its creation in 2014 under WI Act 
183. The council, composed of nine mem-
bers appointed by the Governor to six-
year terms, is responsible for researching 
and making recommendations on a varie-
ty of wetland-related issues. It is staffed 
by the Department of Natural Resources. 

Mr. Kraemer was instrumental in helping 
the WBA navigate legislation to codify 
the Assured Wetland Delineator program 
during the last session. Although the bill 
did not pass, both the WBA and Mr. Kra-
emer have held multiple meetings with 
the goal of revising the original draft and 
supporting its passage in the next ses-
sion. 

—————————- 
 

SPIKES Thank You for           
Everything you Do! 

On behalf of all members of Mid-Shores 
Home Builders Association, Inc., I would 
like to extend a heartfelt THANK YOU to 
you and all of our Spikes for your dedica-
tion to this association and our industry! 

 

 

http://www.wisbuild.org/
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http://www.nahb.org/savings

